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No meeting ever took place. Rep. Slaughter declined to explain her rationale for refusing 
to intervene in this matter. In violation of its own guidelines, the Niagara River Greenway
Commission endorsed the "scenic trail" concept on 19 May 2009, and awarded the idea
$210,000 a day later although funding wasn't requested. A copy of this NHP letter to Rep.
Slaughter had been provided to the Commission previous to their decisions together with
a note urging the Commission to withhold endorsement of the concept at this time.
Niagara Falls Mayor Paul Dyster voted in favor of the Lewiston "scenic trail" concept in
what turned out to be a unanimous vote of the Commission. Greenway Commissioner Mark 
W. Thomas (also Director of the Western District of NYSOPRHP), voted for the project, 
though his endorsement appears to be in conflict with the ongoing OPRHP study to determine the future of the parkway, including total removal.





